
HONEY BROOK BOROUGH COUNCIL 
SECOND MONTHLY MEETING 
JUNE 21, 2021 

The Second Monthly Meeting of Honey Brook Borough Council was held at Borough Hall all 
members answered Roll Call except Ms. Matlock. Also in attendance were; Chief Calvin 
Wilson; Bill Ford, Public Works Superintendent; Tricia Swinty, Borough Clerk; Matthew 
Boswell, Junior Councilperson; and representatives from McCaiihy Engineering. It was noted 
that Mayor Mulhall was paiiicipating via conference line (audio). 

It was noted that the Conditional Use Hearing advertised for prior to the meeting at 6: 15 p.m. for 
Mani D Corporation for 4031 Horseshoe Pike was canceled. 

Public Hearing 

Ms. Curtis opened the public hearing, as advertised, to hear comment on the Borough's proposed 
grant application to reconstruct Chestnut Street from the 322 Intersection to Park Street and Fire 
House Lane from Chestnut Street to Maple Street to include sidewalk and storm pipe extension 
on the west side of Chestnut Street between Park Street and Firehouse Lane through the Chester 
County Community Revitalization Grant Program for 2021 funding. The application will be for 
approximately $300,000.00. 

Bill Ford reviewed the proposed scope of work. There being no comments from the public, the 
heai'ing was closed. 

Public Prese11tatio11s 

Gary Ream, Deputy Fire Chief - Mr. Ream presented the repo1i for the month of May which did 
include one house fire within the Borough. He noted that the family had been displaced 
following the fire. He noted the Fire Company's annual golf outing on July 16 and advised that 
the new pumper tanker is in production. The current tanker has been listed for sale. 

Ted Ford, 541 Maple Street - Mr. Ford advised that he has already been contacted by Kraft Code 
regarding rental inspections that were extended until September. Mr. Ford expressed his 
concerns regarding the prope1iy maintenance code being enforced for the rental inspections. 

Joam1e Hopkins, 310 Maple Street - Ms. Hopkins advised that she was attending on behalf of her 
daughter regarding the recent denial of an additional one-year extension for the stormwater 
management plan and the building permit. She reviewed issues regarding beginning the 
construction and delays. Council advised that the last 6-month extension in December 2020 was 
noted that it would be the final extension. It was noted that the Stormwater Operations and 
Maintenance Agreement was never signed and recorded nor was escrow posted. Council advised 










